



ข้อสอบวัดผลปลายภาคเรียน ภาคเรียนที่ 1 ปีการศึกษา 2567
 รายวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ 5 รหัสวิชา อ 23101 ระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 3
 ระยะเวลา 1 ชั่วโมง จำนวน 30 คะแนน

คำชี้แจง ข้อสอบฉบับนี้แบ่งเป็น 2 ตอน ได้แก่

ตอนที่ 1 เป็นข้อสอบแบบปรนัย จำนวน 20 ข้อ รวม 20 คะแนน

ตอนที่ 2 เป็นข้อสอบแบบอัตนัย จำนวน 10 ข้อ รวม 10 คะแนน

ตอนที่ 1 เป็นข้อสอบแบบปรนัย จำนวน 20 ข้อ รวม 20 คะแนน

Part 1 : Directions : choose the best answers. (1-20)

1. I _____ watch cartoons because I hate them. News shows are much better.

- a. usually
- b. never
- c. often
- d. always

2. I _____ eat junk food because I know it's not very healthy.

- a. always
- b. often
- c. usually
- d. seldom

3. I'm never late for our English class. I'm _____ on time

- a. seldom
- b. rarely
- c. sometime
- d. always

4. I enjoyed working out. I go to the gym _____.

- a. always
- b. usually
- c. once a year
- d. twice a week

5. She enjoys _____.

- a. dance
- b. dancing
- c. to dance
- d. to dancing



6. They _____ homework.

- a. love / do
- b. love / doing
- c. hate / do
- d. hate / doing



7. A : I'm sleepy.

B : _____.

- a. Why don't you go to bed?
- b. Why don't you go out?
- c. Why don't you put on a jacket?
- d. Why don't you study more?

8. A : I'm very hungry.

B : _____.

- a. Why don't you call the dentist?
- b. Why don't you buy a sandwiches?
- c. Why don't you watch television?
- d. Why don't you drink some water?

9. A : Why don't you like that class?

B : _____ .

- a. Because I have nothing to do.
- b. Because I like my girlfriend.
- c. Because it's boring.
- d. Because it's interesting

10. A : Why are they laughing?

B : _____ .

- a. Because the show is long.
- b. Because they are tired.
- c. Because they are very late
- d. Because the movie is very funny.

11. A : I don't like snakes.

B : Why don't you like snake?

A : _____ .

- a. Because they cute.
- b. Because they bite.
- c. Because they interesting.
- d. Because they funny.

(12-15)

THE OCTOPUS

When you think of an animal that reacts to people, what comes to your mind? Is it a dog, a cat, or a horse? You probably don't think of an octopus. To most people, the octopus doesn't look intelligent because of its strange appearance. But octopuses have very large brains, and they are quite smart. For example, an octopus is in an aquarium, and it sees food outside. What happens? It finds a way to reach the food with its long arms. Octopuses are also very strong, and they often remove obstacles that separate them from their meal.

Octopuses are generally shy creatures. But they sometimes show some emotions.

For example, they respond in a very human way when they come in contact with people. They actually seem friendly. They like to play, and they come to get food. When they are afraid, they swim away. When people make them angry, they squirt ink on them.

Under the sea, octopuses change color to hide in their environment. They also change color to show emotion. When the octopus is attacking its prey, it becomes darker. When it is sick or scared, it becomes light and pale. And when it doesn't get the food it wants, it turns red. It seems mad!



12. What are their brains like?

- a. Octopuses have very large brains.
- b. Octopuses have very small brains.
- c. Octopuses have many legs.
- d. Octopuses are very stupid.

13. What do they when they are afraid?

- a. They swim away.
- b. They come in contact with human.
- c. They squirt ink on them.
- d. It doesn't get the food it wants

14. Why do they squirt ink on people?

- a. When they respond in a very human way
- b. When they come to get food
- c. When people make them angry.
- d. When they come in contact with people

15. How do octopuses show emotions?

- a. By squirting ink
- b. By attacking its pray
- c. By changing color.
- d. By going food outside

16. A : _____ .

B : Three times a week.

- a. How much is it?
- b. How many people are there?
- c. What do you enjoy doing on the weekend?
- d. How often do you exercise?

17. A : How often do you watch TV.

B : I _____ watch TV (100%)

- a. always
- b. never
- c. sometimes
- d. seldom

18. A : Why do you like dolphins?

B : Because _____ .

- a. they're ugly.
- b. they're slow.
- c. they're dangerous.
- d. they're intelligent.

19. A : I don't like snakes.

B : _____ .

A : Because they bite .

- a. Why do you like snakes?
- b. Why don't you like snakes?
- c. Who likes snakes?
- d. Where do you see snakes?

20. A : I like monkeys.

B : _____ .

A : Because they are friendly .

- a. Why do you like monkeys?
- b. Why don't you like monkeys?
- c. Who likes monkeys?
- d. Where do you see monkeys?

ตอนที่ 2 เป็นข้อสอบแบบอัตนัย จำนวน 10 ข้อ รวม 10 คะแนน

Part 2 : Complete the questions using the quantifiers "much" or "many"

- 1. How _____ homework do you have?
- 2. Are there _____ eggs in the fridge?
- 3. Do you have _____ money?
- 4. How _____ girls are in your class?
- 5. Is there _____ sugar left in the jar?

Part 3 : Complete the sentences using the quantifiers "some" or "any"

- 1. I bought _____ cheese.
- 2. Would you like _____ coffee?
- 3. I went out to buy _____ milk.
- 4. There aren't _____ shops in this part of town.
- 5. Have you got _____ brothers or sisters?

Good Luck